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Metropolitan King County Council
Mobility and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Items:
	6
	Name:
	Mike Reed

	Proposed No.:
	2019-0122
	Date:
	April 16, 2019



SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2019-0122 would confirm the appointment of Debbie Natelson, who resides in District 5, to the WaterWorks Grant Ranking Committee, for a partial term to expire on September 30, 2020.

BACKGROUND

The Council has provided direction for the WaterWorks water quality grants program by establishing a grants ranking committee to develop recommendations for award of funding to applicant water quality improvement projects, and by establishing criteria for selection of projects (Ordinance 18031).  Council specified membership on the grant ranking committee (Ordinance 18261), to include one technical specialist, three positions representing the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC), and nine positions representing Council districts, recommended to the Executive by Councilmembers. Members serve three-year terms; appointments are confirmed by Council.

APPOINTEE INFORMATION

Proposed Motion 2019-0122 provides for the appointment of Debbie Natelson, who resides in District 5, to the WaterWorks Grant Ranking Committee, as the District 5 representative.  Ms. Natelson is currently the manager of the Liberty Café, and has previously taught swimming and water safety skills, consulted on environmental design, advised homeowners on solar energy financial incentives, managed a nursery, and served as an environment outreach coordinator, a customer service specialist, a coffeehouse owner, a watershed outreach consultant, a seminar presenter, a gardening columnist and a community liaison, in addition to an extensive list of volunteer positions.  Ms. Natelson holds a Masters of Landscape Architecture from the University of Washington College of Architecture and Urban Planning, and a B.A. in Marine Biology from Brown University.  Ms. Natelson is being appointed for a partial term to expire on September 30, 2020. 




ANALYSIS

Staff has not identified any issues with the proposed appointment. It appears to be consistent with the requirements of the Ordinance 18261, defining Committee membership.

ATTACHMENTS

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Proposed Motion 2019-0122 (attachments available upon request)
2. Transmittal Letter dated February 22, 2019
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